CITY OF VERNDALE
WADENA COUNTY, MINNESOTA
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES
Friday April 6, 2018
5:00 p.m.

Verndale City Hall
101 Brown St. SW

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Raye Ludovissie, James Ackerson, Tara Erckenbrack, Jim Runyan

MEMBERS ABSENT:    Ardith Carr

STAFF PRESENT: Barbara Holmes, City Clerk/Treasurer; Matt Uselman, Public Works Manager

VISITORS PRESENT:  Joeb Oyster, Moore Engineering

NEW BUSINESS:

A. Resolution #18-0406 – Tax Forfeited Property at 19 3rd Ave SE
Erckenbrack asked if the City has talked to the County to see if this is an option.  Holmes stated she was going to email Missy Lund the letter that was in the Council packet and the Resolution and ask if she could get put on the Agenda for the Board of Commissioners meeting for next week; if not the next meeting will be the 17th.  

A motion was made by Ackerson to approve Resolution #18-0406 – A Resolution for the Tax Forfeited Property at 19 3rd Avenue SE to be retained by the City if Verndale for installation of a new water for the City of Verndale, seconded by Runyan.  AIF/MC   

B. Selection of roof style for treatment plant
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ludovissie stated it looks like it will be $10,000.  Erckenbrack asked if there was a need for the warm storage or it was a wish list item.  Uselman stated it is probably a wish list item but can a storage room be built for $10,000.  Holmes stated that’s heated.  Ludovissie stated he didn’t have an issue with the $10,000 because later the City will wish they would have done it.  Erckenbrack stated that she would prefer the straight-line roof.  Ackerson asked if there was more head room in the other roof styles.  Oyster stated no, they are the same.  Oyster stated which side of the building would face Highway 10.  Ludovissie asked if the building would block anything Commercial for the Weiher’s.  Uselman stated no, it is not in front of their buildings.  Oyster stated that for more dimension for appearance he could adjust the canopy so that it covers the other window on the building.  Ludovissie asked what would be in the building.  Uselman stated there would be an office and a bathroom.  There was discussion about the dimensions of the building.  Oyster stated he thought it would be 40 x 50.  Ackerson asked if there would be class 5 around the building.  Oyster stated they were planning on pavement.  Oyster stated that the rock on the bottom of the building would be masonry block and the siding would be steel.  There was discussion on going with asphalt siding instead of steel siding, this will be decided later.  
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A motion was made by Ludovissie to choose the building with storage and a straight roof and to have the canopy come out more, seconded by Erckenbrack.  AIF/MC  

A motion was made by Erckenbrack to adjourn the meeting at 5:14 pm, seconded by Ackerson.  AIF/MC









Submitted by:				    Attest:


_________________________________	  ___________________________________
Melissa Current, Deputy Clerk				Ray Ludovissie, Mayor


      
